

## Public Document Pack MEMBER DEVELOPMENT STEERING GROUP AGENDA

### WEDNESDAY 2 MARCH 2016 AT 7.30 PM DBC GADE ROOM - CIVIC CENTRE

The Councillors listed below are requested to attend the above meeting, on the day and at the time and place stated, to consider the business set out in this agenda.

Councillors G Adshead, Banks, Conway, Douris, P Hearn, Hicks, Howard and Taylor (Chairman)

#### **AGENDA**

#### 1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

To receive any apologies for absence

**2. MINUTES** (Pages 3 - 5)

Members are asked to agree the minutes of the meeting held on 2 December 2015

#### 3. PERSONAL DEVELOPMENT PLANS

Officers to provide a verbal update on the progress of PDP's

4. **MEMBERS TRAINING FEEDBACK** (Pages 6 - 8)

Members to consider the feedback from recent training sessions

**5. QUARTERLY BUDGET UPDATE** (Pages 9 - 10)

Members to note the budget update

#### 6. MEMBER DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME 2015/16

The last training session for this municipal year will be 20th April 2016

#### 7. MDSG WORK PROGRAMME (Page 11)

Members to offer suggestions for items to add to the work programme for 2016/17

#### 8. **NEXT MEETING**

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 15 June 2016

#### MINUTES

#### MEMBER DEVELOPMENT STEERING GROUP

#### **2 DECEMBER 2015**

Present:

Councillors: G Adshead, Banks, Conway,

P Hearn, Hicks, Howard and

Taylor (Chairman)

Officers: M Anderson Corporate Support Team Leader

(Democracy)

T Coston Member Support Officer

The meeting began at 7.30 pm

#### 1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was received on behalf of Councillor Douris.

#### 2. MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on 1 October 2015 were agreed by the Members present and then signed by the Chairman.

#### 3. PERSONAL DEVELOPMENT PLANS - OPTIONS

M Anderson highlighted that at the last meeting the group had discussed the need for PDP's and since then we had obtained quotes from three providers which had been circulated via email. She advised that members would need to make a decision tonight on which provider they would like to use and how they wanted to choose councillors to put forward.

Councillor Taylor ran through each of the options with the committee. He explained that in previous years they had never had 100% of members complete a PDP but he felt it shouldn't be an opt-in process and that all members should do it. He said from a financial point of view option three was the obvious choice and we had used Kathey Bailey before for training sessions so they already knew her.

M Anderson highlighted that option three only included a PDP but not coaching or a review process and at the last meeting the group decided that was something they wanted and felt was important. She also pointed out that option three said they would do 10 appointments a day which she felt was a lot in one day and she was concerned that most members wouldn't be available for daytime sessions.

Councillor Adshead shared the same concerns as M Anderson. He said he didn't feel the previous provider was worthwhile and was concerned that option three would be similar to that previous provider especially if there was no review process. He added that although he agreed with Councillor Taylor that all members should do a PDP

and would benefit from one, they couldn't force members to do it if they didn't wish to participate.

Councillor Hearn said some people are shy, don't express themselves well and have no confidence and that could be why they do not wish to opt-in to the process.

Councillor Banks said members must commit to the process to get value for money. She felt it was better to have less people thoroughly benefit from it than more people do it but not commit or take an interest.

Councillor Howard felt there should definitely be a review process. She asked if the providers had been councillors themselves or if they had local authority experience as she felt that was crucial. M Anderson advised that option one had worked in HR and option two had been a councillor but she wasn't sure about option three.

M Anderson advised that PDP's weren't just focused on the role of being a councillor; it was also on a personal level. She explained that once the PDP's were carried out, herself and T Coston would receive a summary from the provider to help gather information and book the necessary courses that councillor's want/need. She advised that the summaries would be anonymous.

Councillor Adshead noted that there were only three re-elected members on the Strategic Planning and Environment Overview and Scrutiny Committee including himself and all the others were new members. He felt it would be helpful to have a session to help the new members understand the role of scrutiny and to answer questions they may have that you wouldn't know as a new councillor.

Councillor Howard agreed with Councillor Adshead and felt she would benefit from some training.

Councillor Hicks suggested a sheet of FAQ's may help.

M Anderson said that in the past Jim Doyle went along to the first scrutiny meeting after the Borough election and gave a 20 minute presentation to help members know what to expect. She said it was something they could look into doing perhaps after Annual Council as the committee membership could change.

M Anderson asked the committee to make a decision on which provider they would like to go ahead with and how they would like to prioritise councillors.

Following a short discussion, members decided they would like an email to be sent to all councillors asking if they would like take part with the PDP's but they would prioritise the new members if they had a lot of interest.

M Anderson advised that if there was a high volume of members wishing to take part then some members would have to wait until the next financial year due to the restricted budget.

It was proposed by Councillor Taylor, seconded by Councillor Banks and unanimously agreed that the committee would like to proceed with option one, on the basis that they're available to carry out appointments in the evenings.

#### 4. TRAINING PLEDGE

M Anderson explained that she had come across other authorities that had a Training Pledge in place and she felt it would be a good idea for Dacorum to adopt in place of the Member Charter Accreditation which expired a few years ago. She said the Pledge would need to be signed by the Group Leaders, announced at Full Council and then framed and put on the wall outside the Council Chamber.

Councillor Adshead referred to the third column and sought clarification as to whether it should say 'Members are expected to, or encouraged to.' M Anderson said she was going to ask members to decide whether it should say expected or encouraged. Following a short discussion on the matter members decided it should say expected'.

The committee felt it was a good idea and fully supported the new Training Pledge.

#### 5. MEMBERS TRAINING FEEDBACK

T Coston said she was really pleased with the turnout at James Deane's Budget Setting Process training but she did have to do a lot of chasing to achieve this. She felt it was a really important course with the budget scrutiny meetings approaching so she was pleased to have 25 members attend. She said that the Development Control Committee training was also well attended but unfortunately the numbers dropped again for the Evidence Based Decision Making session. She hoped the attendance levels would improve in the New Year.

#### 6. QUARTERLY BUDGET UPDATE

M Anderson advised that there had been no change to the budget since the last meeting so there was nothing to update members on.

#### 7. MEMBER DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME 2015/16

T Coston advised that there were no training sessions until 7 January 2016.

Councillor Adshead asked what WRAP stood for. M Anderson said she would have to check and let members know.

Councillor Banks asked if the Mental Health First Aid training had been rescheduled yet. M Anderson advised they were waiting for HR to advise of a suitable date.

T Coston advised that a session had been booked for 'Understanding Risk Register Reports' as requested by the Strategic Planning and Environment Overview and Scrutiny Committee on Wednesday 20 April 2016 at 6-7pm prior to Full Council.

#### Actions:

Member support to advise what WRAP stands for.

#### 8. MDSG WORK PROGRAMME

There were no changes to the work programme.

#### 9. NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 2 March 2016.

The meeting finished at 9.04 pm.

### Agenda Item 4

Date: 20 January 2016 Event: Emergency Planning Awareness

#### **FEEDBACK ON TRAINING & DEVELOPMENT**

Attended:14 Returned Feedback forms: 14

#### Objectives:

By the end of the session you will:

- Have a basic understanding of what emergency planning is;
- Be able to give examples of events that might occur
- Be able to briefly outline arrangements within Hertfordshire including other agencies;
- Have an awareness of Dacorum BC's involvement
- Have an understanding of Member roles in an emergency

#### **STRENGTHS**

- Big subject! Look forward to receiving slides etc
- That there is a 'plan' and a strategy
- Showed that systems have improved since Buncefield
- Information I never knew
- Interesting
- Excellent slides, very useful information, good handout
- Useful overview of framework
- · Received very effective and knowledgeable information
- A useful reminder
- · Very useful information provided
- Full, lots included. Plenty of local experience drawn out of Buncefield/Oatridge
- Know what they are doing but not so much what we can/should do
- Not too much detail so able to absorb basic information what should happen and by whom

#### **WEAKNESSES**

- Explanation of contact numbers who and when
- No actual data
- Further scenario to demonstrate actions to take
- Just repeated slides which were frustrating.
- Lack of coverage for some of the serious possibilities: Water contamination
- Lacked some specific knowledge
- Dry subject which levelled up at the end

#### **OPPORTUNITIES**

- Better examples of responses to media and public
- Taking on board member comments regarding communication channels
- Give out handbook in advance
- Would like members sheet ie telephone numbers
- More specific examples of emergencies would be useful explosions and flu emergencies are very different types of response required.
- I got information from training. As a ward councillor, what is our role in emergency situation?
- Not really, because it will differ according to the audience
- More specific as per the previous presentation some two years ago.
- Outline of real major incident

#### TRAINING SCORE

Poor	0
Adequate	0
Good	6
Very good	8
Excellent	0

Date: 20 January 2016

Date: 11/02/2016 Event: WRAP Training

#### **FEEDBACK ON TRAINING & DEVELOPMENT**

Attended: 11 Returned Feedback forms: 11

**Objectives**: This session is intended to help staff identify persons vulnerable to radicalisation and equip them with the knowledge of what to do and who to contact should they have any concerns.

#### **STRENGTHS**

- The videos, the pyramid a graphic explanation, incident, prep and vulnerable people. Very thought provoking.
- Films offered an insight into recognising people who may be vulnerable.
- Very good presentation. J Still is so very approachable.
- Team presenting
- Quick overview
- Short and sharp presentation
- Very well explained, easy to understand and very informative. Very necessary to have this information.

#### **WEAKNESSES**

- Soundtrack on videos difficult to comprehend
- Having attended 'CAD' prevent training with the time to discuss the signs which could
  indicate was vital and led to a deeper understanding of the factors i.e. language,
  tattoos, absence from school, bullying etc, so I must say that I felt the change in a
  child, teenager adult behaviours wasn't sufficiently extended in the videos shown.

#### **OPPORTUNITIES**

- The case studies were informative but not very 'Dacorum' specific.
- I hope the councillors that were not present will be made to attend a session
- Reinforce the importance of us being observant whilst 'on the street' and recognising the 'out of the ordinary.'
- That opportunities were missed at the initial stage and radicalisation to identify the
  pathway which an individual might follow. This was for an identified radicalisation of
  an individual. Early intervention is vital. The signs must be recognised, be it a change
  in self-esteem, style of clothing etc.
- If we come across this kind of situation we know how to assess.

#### TRAINING SCORE

III WILLIAM COOKE				
Poor	0			
Adequate	0			
Good	2			
Very good	4			
Excellent	5			

Thank you Julie, Joe and Jim

# Agenda Item 5

#### 23/02/2016

Main Heading		Budget	Sub Heading		Spend	F	Remaining
Training Course fees	£	11,000.00				£	11,000.00
			Local Government Information Unit -Being an effective councillor seminar (x1)	£	175.00	£	10,825.00
			Local Government Information Unit -Being an effective councillor seminar (x1)	£	175.00	£	10,650.00
			Annual Conference for Councillors x1	£	110.00	£	10,540.00
			Licensing training 1/7/15 (10 cllrs)	£	500.00	£	10,040.00
			Local Government Association (LGA) seminar x2	£	990.00		9,050.00
			Bryant Park hospitality ltd - LGA accommadation x2	£	520.00	£	8,530.00
			Motts coaches - Induction tour	£	550.00	£	7,980.00
			Media training	£	1,690.00	£	6,290.00
			Housing appeals training	£	750.00	£	5,540.00
			Member Induction lunch (Sat 6 June)	£	223.50	£	5,316.50
			Member Induction lunch (Thurs 21 May)	£	218.00	£	5,098.50
			Link Support services PDP	£	4,175.00	£	923.50
			Local Government Association - Culture, Tourism & Sport Conference x1 Councillor	£	299.00	£	624.50
			Welwyn Hatfiled 'Talking about Herts Migration' x3 Cllrs max cost	£	150.00	£	474.50
						£	474.50
						£	474.50
						£	474.50
						£	474.50
OVERALL TOTALS:	£	11,000.00		£	10,525.50	£	474.50

D	red italics to be paid
<b>-</b>	

# Agenda Item 7

#### **Member Development Steering Group Work Programme 2016/17**

Meeting Date	Item
15 June 2016	<ol> <li>Setting the Member Development Programme 2016/17</li> <li>Quarterly Budget Update</li> <li>Evaluation feedback from previous development sessions</li> <li>MDSG work Programme</li> </ol>
5 October 2016	<ol> <li>Annual Training Report</li> <li>Member Development Programme</li> <li>Quarterly Budget Update</li> <li>Evaluation feedback from previous development sessions</li> <li>MDSG work Programme</li> <li>PDP Follow up sessions</li> </ol>
14 December 2016	<ol> <li>Member Development Programme</li> <li>Quarterly Budget Update</li> <li>Evaluation feedback from previous development sessions</li> <li>MDSG work Programme</li> </ol>
22 March 2017	<ol> <li>Member Development Programme</li> <li>Quarterly Budget Update</li> <li>Evaluation feedback from previous development sessions</li> <li>MDSG work Programme</li> </ol>